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TO:

Richard McNabb, Mayor


City Council Members
FROM:
Stevie Cox, City Manager
VIA:



CC:

Robert Wilhoit, City Attorney



Crystal Postell, Finance Director



Rodney Johnson, Public Works Director



Darien Comer, City Clerk
DATE:
September 25, 2023
REF:
City Manager’s Weekly Update for September 25th – October 1st, 2023

This is my weekly update about things going on in the City of Trinity for the week of September 25, 2023.
On September 21, 2023, the City Council held a Special Called Meeting. At this meeting, Clark Manness with WithersRavenel provided an update on the High Point Sewer Interlocal Project. Mr. Manness discussed the options on moving forward and the upcoming deadlines. The City Council approved a project budget amendment for the Steeplegate Lift Station and Force Main project.

On September 25th, the Trinity Planning and Zoning Board held their monthly meeting. The Board heard the following rezoning case:

· Ryan and Cale Lohr petitioned to have 1.56 acres located on Meadowbrook Drive be rezoned from R-40 – Residential 40,000 Square Feet to M2-CZ – Light Industrial Conditional Zoning. The Conditional Zoning District would allow for the construction of a 36’ x 36’ addition to the existing repair garage.  It would require the property owner to maintain the existing foliage within a setback of 100 feet from the road.  At the conclusion of the Public Hearing, the Planning Board voted in favor of the request and forward it to the City Council for a final decision. The City Council will hear this case at their October Council meeting.

· Planner Carrie Spencer provided a status update on the Development Ordinance Revision Project.

On September 26, 2023, Mayor Richard McNabb and I attended the High Point MPO Technical Advisory Committee Meeting that was held at the Thomasville Aquatic and Community Center. A copy of the agenda packet for this meeting will be available on the City’s website under the “I Want to Know” and the “In the News.”  In addition, this is the link to the agenda packet:  https://www.highpointnc.gov/AgendaCenter/Transportation-Advisory-Committee-TAC-6/?#_09262023-559
Under the City Manager’s Notes:

City Staff is working on a new newsletter. The newsletter will be posted on the City Website and sent out by mail. Currently, we do not have a firm release date for the newsletter. The newsletter will be mailed and available on the website once it has been released.

The Garbage Overflow Pickup will take place on October 2, 2023.

On October 9, 2023, Trinity City Hall will be closed in observance of the federal Columbus Day Holiday. The City Hall will reopen on October 10th at 8 AM.

The next City Council Meeting will take place on October 10, 2023. The Pre-Agenda Session will start at 6 PM and the Council Meeting will start at 6:30 PM.

On November 2 – 4, 2023, the annual Trinity Fall City Haul event will take place at the City Hall Annex. We will be publishing additional information about this event and what items that you may be able to dispose of in the upcoming newsletter.

These are some upcoming events that you should mark on your calendar. Additional details are forthcoming:

The Friends of Trinity will host their Annual Car Show on October 21, 2023. This event will take place at the Old Braxton Craven School on Highway 62. 

On November 11, 2023, the Veterans Cookout will take place at Trinity Baptist Church. This event will take place from 11 AM – 1 PM. 
On December 7, 2023, the Christmas in Trinity event will take place at Trinity Middle School. The Friends of Trinity and the City of Trinity host this event. If you would like to donate or volunteer for this event, please contact Trinity City Hall for additional information.

If you would like to be updated on changes to the City’s Website or any latest information, please subscribe to “Sign Up for Notifications” on the website. This will allow us to stay in touch with you and you to stay connected with what is going on in the City.

I hope that this information has been helpful and informative. I look forward to interacting with you again next week. If you should have any questions about the topics discussed or any other items, please feel free to call City Hall for additional information at: (336) 431-2841. Have a wonderful week.
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